To whom it may concern,

I am writing to enthusiastically recommend Mr Shaboodien after the completion of his vacation
work as an embedded engineer intern at Octoco. Over the course of Sameers time with us, he
demonstrated a high level of technical proficiency, dedication, and adaptability.

Mr Shaboodien joined our company during 29 June to 15 July , additionally he spent the week
of 11 to 15 September at our offices, it was evident that he possessed a strong foundation in
hardware and firmware and a genuine passion for engineering. Throughout his tenure, he made
significant contributions to our project.

In addition to his technical aptitude, Sameer exhibited strong time management and
organizational skills. He met all project deadlines and was able to balance multiple tasks

efficiently. His ability to adapt to new tools and technologies was particularly evident.

I am confident that Sameer has a promising future regardless of his career path. His
competence, work ethic, and interpersonal skills make him a valuable asset to any organization.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at delwin@octoco.ltd, if you require any further information
or have additional questions regarding Mr Shaboodien. | am more than willing to provide further

insight into his contributions during his time at Octoco.

Thank you for considering Sameer for any opportunities that may arise. | have no doubt that he
will continue to make significant contributions as an engineer.

Sincerely,

Delwin Vermeulen
Head of Human Resources
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